
July 21, 2017 

Via Electronic Filing 

Barcy McNeal 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
Docketing — 11th Floor 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215 
 
 Re: In the Matter of the Application of Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., to Adjust Rider AU for 2016 

Grid Modernization Costs, Case No. 17-690-GA-RDR 

 
Dear Ms. McNeal: 

Duke Energy Ohio filed an application in Case No. 17-690-GA-RDR to adjust its Rider AU for 
2016 grid modernization costs.  Ohio Partners for Affordable Energy (“OPAE”) filed a motion to 
intervene on June 23, 2017.  In an Entry dated April 4, 2017, a deadline for filing comments on 
the application by intervenors was established as July 21, 2017.   

This letter is to inform the Commission and the parties that OPAE is not filing initial comments, 
but is reserving the right to file reply comments if necessary. 

    Sincerely, 

    Colleen L. Mooney, Attorney 

    Ohio Partners for Affordable Energy 

     

cc:  Parties of Record 

Amy.Spiller@duke-energy.com 
Elizabeth.Watts@duke-energy.com 
Jodi.Bair@occ.ohio.gov 
William.wright@ohioattorneygeneral.gov 
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